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Officers Association Super Bowl Party 

A Resounding Success 
1LT Kevin C McCrewell, Sr 

 

There was food, frivolity, and a myriad of beverages.  There also was a football game.  The 
Steelers won despite Brady.  As chair McCrewell reports, a good time was had by all. 
Winners of the various drawings included Fred Macsata, Ginny Bednarz, Bill & Rob, the big 
kahuna, Al Edwards, and Danny Beaulieu. 
I must report another successful Hank Stratton Memorial Officers Association Super Bowl Party.  
It is true that there is no number one team in my eyes, I could not give a favorable report 

without the GFG Super Bowl 52 Crew: 
 

Mike ñcapo della cucinaò Infantino 

Max ñthe knifeò Covell 

Dickie ñ'show me the moneyñ Welch 

Dennis ñchowdahò' Conroy 

Bob Lehman & Lee Fongemie -òhere, there and everywhereò 

Ted ñBattalion szef loteria'ñ Samolik 

Russ ñhave I got a deal for you,  and A.V. Guruò Scull 

Bob Butler & Marty Klukas -  ñkeepers of the GFG thirst, and Bartender Ashley Hibbebrand 

 

Special thanks to:  Ginny ñbuy my ticketsò Bednarz  and  Linda ñthe Armored Car driverò Welch 

...And to many others too numerous to mention. 

 
 

Continued on next page 



UConn Students Receive Foot Guard Scholarships 
MAJ Mark Boudreau 

 

This yearôs recipients of the First Company Governor's Foot Guard Pre-Veterinary Scholarships 
are Stacy Shantall Guerra and Kaitlin Reyes, University of Connecticut students in the College of 
Agriculture, Health and Natural Resources.  The Foot Guard scholarships go to an Animal Science 
pre-veterinary major and/or a Pathobiology and Veterinary Science pre-veterinary student.  These 
scholarships are funded with proceeds from the annual First Company Governorôs Foot Guard 
Athletic Association Dog Show and Obedience Trials, sponsored by the Foot Guard every 

February. 

Stacy Guerra of Norwalk, CT is a 2016 graduate of Norwalk High School and is currently a 

sophomore at UConn.  She is pursuing a degree in Animal Science.  Stacy has always had an 
interest in animals and the need to care for them but became motivated to pursue a veterinary 
career when she had to have her first dog put to sleep.  She wants to specialize in treating cancers 
in animals.  She has been nominated to join the University of Connecticutôs National Society of 
Collegiate Scholars as a result of her academic performance.  Stacy does not yet know to which 
veterinary schools she will apply but has been researching North Carolina State University, Cornell 

University and Colorado State University. 

Kaitlin Reyes of Pittsford, NY graduated from Pittsford-Mendon High School in 2016 and is in 

her sophomore year at UConn.  She is also studying Animal Science and expects to earn a double 
major in Pathobiology and Veterinary Sciences.  She plans on applying to Cornell University, Tufts 
University, Colorado State University and Washington State University to earn her Veterinary 
degree.  She originally intended to become a small animal veterinarian but after working with dairy 
cows for three semesters, she is considering treating large animals, also.  She also has in interest 
in wildlife veterinary medicine and exotic animals.  Kaitlin is an honors scholar and has received 
the Leadership Scholarship, Deanôs Scholarship, New York Farmerôs Scholarship and the 
Cornelius and Mary Jane York Award.  She is also involved in the Little International Livestock 
Show as a dairy cattle herdsman/practice leader and works in the Department of Animal Science 

Main Office. 

 

All members of the First Company, Governorôs Foot Guard congratulate Stacy and Kaitlin on 
their outstanding scholastic achievements and on the nominations to receive the Foot Guard 

scholarships.  We wish them good luck in all of her future endeavors. 
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BIG SHOUT OUT TOé 

John ñpay the vig, oréò Ferreira.  John's legwork and help once again kept everything 

together! 
 

Also, thanks to all who helped with the set up and the clean up. 
 

Kevin ñphew, it's finally over until next year'ñ McCrewell, Sr. 

 Chairman, Super Bowl Party Committee, 1 GFG Officers Association 
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     In The Spotlight 

 Spotlight On Corporal Conrad Walker 
MAJ Bob Nearine 

 

In the old ñbrown shoeò Army, the First Sergeant, often 
referred to as the top kick, and addressed by his 
contemporaries simply as Top, was the senior 
noncommissioned soldier in the unit.  He ran the operation on a 
day to day basis and was responsible for the activities of the 
men and women under his command.  In some units, he was 
feared, but in all units, respected!  For the soldiers lucky 
enough to earn stripes, he usually became a trusted colleague, 
and sometimes a friend. 

Conrad was born in Philadelphia, and at the age of four his 
mother married his step father Angel Luis Perez and the family 
moved to New Haven.  He has two younger brothers both born 
in New Haven.  Here he attended the public schools, 
graduating from the Eli Whitney Regional Vocational Technical 
School in 1975, and enrolling for a year in the Waterbury State 
Technical Institute.  Conrad generally spent his winters in New 
Haven and his summers in Philly until 5 January 1977; it was 
on that date that he joined Headquarters and Headquarters 
Company, 143rd Infantry Bde, Connecticut Army National 
Guard (CTARNG) and completed basic training in Fort Sill 
Oklahoma. 

Conrad quickly moved up in rank, and by 1980, he had 
reached E5 (SGT), and became a Active Guard Reserve 
soldier  assigned to 726th Maintenance Company, at that time part of the 26th Yankee Division.  His AGR 
position was converted to a military technician position with the Combined Support Maintenance Shop in 
Windsor Locks, CT and he was assigned to B 143 Maint. CO.  This assignment was followed by several 
transfers, and promotions, and by 2003 he had reached the grade of E8, as Master Sergeant with the 143rd 
Area Support Group (ASG). 

Although Conrad was a full-time technician, he was also a drilling member of his unit of assignment.  
Consequently, he deployed to Iraq for thirteen months in 2004 with the ASG and became the 1st SGT of 
HHC 143ASG from 2007-2011.  He was transferred to 1109th Theater Aviation Sustainment Group 
(TASMG) formally known as AVCRAD and deployed to Kuwait in 2012, again as an E8. 

Among his many assignments, he was an Equal Opportunity Advisor.  It was during this time span --  
somewhere around 1981 ð that he first met John Bednarz; more about that later. 

 

BR:  How did you get interested In the Foot Guard? 

CONRAD:  I had been doing ñMilitary Honorò details with John Bednarz, Bob Butler and Sal Orlando for 
several years and they kept talking about the Foot Guard, and itôs traditions and activities and encouraged 

me to join.  I decided to look into it, as a possible activity after retirement.  That happened in 2015. 

 

BR:  Once you had decided to join, did anyone in the Company try to help you along? 

CONRAD:  Everyone helped, but especially Bob Butler, John Flanagan, Sal Orlando, and Rich 

Gatewood.  Incidentally, they too are veterans. 

 
Continued on next page 
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BR:  What do you like most about the Foot Guard? 

CONRAD:  Thatôs an easy one.  The Companyôs long-time connection to State, local, and National 

history, and the camaraderie within its ranks. 

 

BR:  What do you like least about the Foot Guard? 

BR:  The turmoil between the Company and the State Military Department.  The militiaôs standing as 
part of the Stateôs military forces is not clear.  At one time the First Company was considered an elite 
group, but this is no longer the case.  Itôs too bad given the scope of the Companyôs history. 

 

BR:  Where do you see the First Company ten years down the road? 

CONRAD:  Depleted, and maybe gone.  The trend needs to be changed.  The Company needs to 
become more diverse, inclusive, and known to the Hartford community.  It has to get out more into the 
community;  marching is not enough.  The whole philosophy needs to change. 

 

BR:  And where do you expect to be over the same time period? 

CONRAD:  Hopefully in a leadership role if we are still in existence.  Hopefully the Company can 

become more relevant to the needs of our community. 

 

BR:  You didnôt mention the fact that you are chaplain of American Legion Post 1771.  

CONRAD:  Since 2013, I have also been Associate Pastor of the Deliverance Haven Church in 
Middletown, at the request of the pastor.  In that position, I assist in the operations of the church, and 

administer to the needs of the people. 

     Meet "SCOOP".  She is a 

7 year old  golden girl. 

     When she was young 

she participated in dog 

shows (under the name 

ñInside Storyò - call name ñScoopò) and then she 

became a breeding dog.  She had her final litter last 

year. 

Upon the loss of my golden girl ñFlickerò in 

January, I had the privilege of adopting her. 

She is a wonderful fun loving young lady who loves 

to play with all of her toys. 

 

     Gwynn Kane 

Rileyõs Corner 



ûÉü 

8 November was a cool, crisp autumn day, just the kind of day you would want for an out of town 
luncheon.  For the Ale and Agricultural Society of Central Connecticut (A & A), the venue chosen by hosts 
John OôConnell and George Sloan was New Britainôs famous German-themed East Side Restaurant. 

Entrees were ordered from the seven -item menu which included two schnitzels, fish, chicken, various 
sausages, and German pot roast, all served by a Polish wait-staff. 

Resident chaplain and Honorary Captain Jim Throwe (BG, USA, Ret), nattily attired in Tyrolian hat, but 
not in lederhosen, moreôs the pity, rendered a very timely invocation, during which he pointed out that the 
previous election day gave Americans the opportunity to elect the idiots of their choice, with this right 
protected by the members of our military, both past and present. 

In German beer halls, a Mass is usually defined as a liter stein of beer, and so it was at the East Side.  
Past Commandant Dennis Conroy ordered a Mass, which was accompanied by the wait staff singing ñTicky, 

Tocky, Ticky ,Tocky, Hoy Hoy Hoy!!!ò  If an accompanying photo comes out, you will see what we mean. 

In addition to the past commandants and the other fifteen attendees, we were able to welcome I J ñZò 
Zembrzuski (BG, USA, Ret) who had just returned to the land of steady habits (and tax increases) from a 
recent cruise, and from a trip to the left coast, San Francisco to be exact. 

In closing, Inspector Flanagan announced (briefly!) the birthdays for the month and the location for 
Decemberôs luncheon; Farells in Portland, a favorite of out deceased brother, John Bednarz. 

ûÉü 

It was Veterans Day, and once again the Capitol city appeared to have dropped the ball.  While we have 
an expensive ball field, there was no money to continue the traditional Veterans Day Parade! 

In an attempt to close this honor gap, the first Company stepped in with a plan of its own.  They would 
open their historic armory, put on a band concert, provide a formal posting of the Colors, and supply light 
refreshments to boot. 

In addition, the museum would be open and would feature a World War I display prepared by curator MAJ 
Loren Schave, along with a collection of Vietnam War memorability, assembled by COS MAJ Roger Conley 
based on his two combat zone deployments. 

Also, SGT Natasha Handschumacher assembled and displayed a set of topical coloring books and 
crayons for use by visiting children. 

Gallery chef CPT Mike Infantino assisted by LTC Dennis Conroy and MAJ Lee Fongemie prepared 
chicken soup (with real chicken!), fruit and chicken salads, three kinds of sandwiches, and brownies along 
with coffee and various kinds of sodas.  There was also some left over candy from Halloween! 

MAJ Commandant Mark Boudreau, assembled the gathering at about 1410 hours, and ordered the colors 
to be posted by a color guard made up of SGM Dave Dwelley, SGT Natasha Handschumacher, SSG 
Robert Handschumacher, CPT Mike Infantino, and SFC George Lange. 

Next came a concert of popular and traditional military compositions conducted by CPT Dave Carlson, 
and featuring the Foot Guard band, attired in their new concert uniforms;  These were provided by a 
generous grant from the Hartford Foundation for Public Giving. 

Among the notables attending were CPT (Hon) Sean Connolly (LTC, JAG, USAR) former State 
Commissioner of Veterans Affairs, and presently a candidate for Governor, Acting State Commissioner of 
Veterans Affairs Thomas A Saadi (LTC, JAG, USAR) and CPT (Hon) Lewis P Vasquez (LTC, USA, Ret) 
USAR Ambassador for Connecticut. 

Unfortunately, and despite press releases sent to the area media, there was no mention of the open 
house, nor was there any publicity following the event.  As a former city councilman put it many years ago, 
the First Company remains one of the best kept secrets in Hartford, moreôs the pity. 

Continued on next page 

   Foot Guarders In The News 
MAJ Bob Nearine 
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ûÉü 

Two hundred forty-two years of service!  The First Company celebrated this event with a USMC 

cake cutting ceremony.  It started off with a showing of the Jack Webb movie The DI, filmed at a time when 

Marine Drill Instructors were Technical, and not Gunnery Sergeants. 

Next came a formal battalion review with the band trooping the line, a salute to the National Anthem, and 

the playing of taps.  The program was then turned over to the Chief of Staff, MAJ Roger Conley (Sgt, 

USMC), who formed an honor guard of Sailors and Marines along with all members and former members of 

those two services in the audience.  The Commandantôs birthday message was read by CPT John Ferreira 

(Cpl, USMCR), while the history of the cake cutting ceremony was described by MAJ Conley.  The cake 

was posted by the honor guard under the direction of CPT Ferreira who was also responsible for the cakeôs 

procurement (and probably even for its high rum content). 

According to custom, the first piece of cake was cut by the oldest Marine present, MAJ George Sloan who 

enlisted in 1953.  He tasted the cake and presented it to SGT Wayne Lanham (Sgt, USMC), who enlisted in 

1988.  Members of the audience were then invited to partake of the cake and other assorted treats. 

Happy Birthday, Marines, and Semper Fi! 

ûÉü 

Itôs the first week in December, and the beginning of the holiday season; Christmas, Hanukkah, and 

Kwanzaa.  It is also the time for Medical Reserve Corps (MRC) training and the annual Holiday party.  Held 

at the Glastonbury Community Center, the session began with a healthy and tasty catered dinner (with 

deserts!), the collection of donations for the USMC Reserveôs Toys for Tots program arranged by Foot 

Guarders Rich Gatewood and George Peterson, and introductions by Commander and Honorary Foot 

Guard Captain, Katherine McCormack. 

Sadly, the first announcement was the Thanksgiving Day death of long time MRC volunteer Jo Picone. In 

her honor, CPT McCormack and the MRC Medical Directors, Doctors Ron Buckman (MAJ, IGFG) and Bob 

Koorse established the Annual Josephine Picone Memorial CR-MRC Merit Award.  The first award was 

presented by Joôs daughter, Maryjoan Picone to MAJ Bob Nearine, a longtime volunteer. 

Training and the table-talk discussion, focused on planning to support the Hartford marathon, and an 

Octoberfest event held at the marathon turnaround point in South Windsor.  Conducted by MRC trainer 

Carmine Centrelia with assistance provided by South Windsor Assistant Director of Emergency 

Management, Jay Gonzalez and Patrick Turek, Assistant Director for Emergency management, Hartford 

Healthcare, the exercise was focused on providing MRC support for this annual event if needed.  Following 

exercise conclusion, a drawing was held, and everyone went home with a holiday prize. 

Foot Guarders participating in this training included Katherine McCormack, Ron Buckman, George 

Peterson, Rich Gatewood, Rob Handshumacher, John Jepson, Lew Vasquez, and Bob Nearine. 

ûÉü 

Man, is it cold out there!  The second Wednesday in December, and the monthly A&A luncheon has 

come and gone.  Farells Restaurant, in Portland was the place and Walt Schlechtweg and Bernie 

Krukowski ( he didnôt show because of illness) were the hosts.  Inspector Flanagan filled in for Bernie in his 

absence. 

There was food aplenty (as always), service was excellent and the only thing missing was John Bednarz. 

We miss him! 

MG Throwe gave the invocation, and John Flanagan listed the monthôs birthdays.  Past commandants 

Dennis Conroy and John OôConnell, along with General ñZò were in attendance and were joined by John 

Green and John Petronella from the northern climes of Enfield, Pat Reidy (the only Foot Guarder in history 

to move NORTH to escape the Connecticut cold). Joe Guzzo, the elected president of the OEM Club was 

present, as was master bugler Fred Miodowski.  Twelve was the magic attendee number. 

As was previously said, it was cold out there! 

Continued on next page 
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ûÉü 

18 December, was the last drill of the calendar year and the time for Major Boudreauôs eggnog 
party.  The armory was decorated for the festive season, and there was food aplenty.  Dennis Conroy, Mike 
Infantino and Lee Fongemie prepared pizza, fruit salad, meatballs, spiced apples and pears along with 
other tasty tidbits while Sounay Kenmy presented a cream cheese-filled Laotian pastry. 

The eggnog, prepared according to past Officersô Association Steward Dick Templetonôs prized receipt 
(posted on the wall of the armory kitchen) was mixed by Dennis, Lee, and maybe Stan Sobieski.  George 
Peterson, ever a Marine, did swabbie-duty in the kitchen (with a mop, no less). 

While all this was going on, CPT Dave Carlson and the band played a series of seasonal favorites. 

In addition to the festivities, there was also business as usual.  PFC Conrad ñTopò Walker was promoted 
to corporal and assigned to the quartermasterôs office, while COS MAJ Roger Conley and the 2016 
recipient of the Silver Brick (awarded for service to the Command over the past year) Mike Infantino 
presented the brick to CPT (Hon) Lew Vasquez.  Attempts to steal the brick from Lew have been 
unsuccessful, so far!  Since Lew was Military Intelligence, there is still a great deal of hope in this area. 

ûÉü 

During the holiday season, boys and girls look forward to the arrival of Santaôs sleigh.  Foot Guarders, 
however, look to the postman.  This year, the Chairoôs card (ñproducing cheap cards for over thirty yearsò) 
featured an ornament displaying the First Companyôs logo, while the Commandôs card showed our armory 
as it appeared in years past.  Both cards attest to Mike and Eileenôs artistry. 

ûÉü 

Happy New Year to all! Or in the words of that old song, Baby, itôs cold out there! 

The first event of the new year is always the Majorôs Reception.  While the armory was decorated for the 

festive season, there is always some last-minute preparations needed. 

On Thursday, 28 December, COS Roger Conley and a group of volunteers attended to these 
requirements.  CPT Samolik got there early and moved all the chairs while MAJ Boudreau, LTC Conroy, 
MAJ Fongemie, MAJ Flanagan, MAJ Ferreira, CPT Butler, CPT Klukas, CPT Sar, CPT Castro, and CPT 
Infantino put down the rugs and arranged tables and chairs.  SSG Mike Chiaro set up the sound system for 
music.  Because of the large number of volunteers, the set up was completed in about an hour. 

The reception itself went rather well despite the frigid temperature outside.  Hot and cold hors dôoeuvres 
were provided by the OClub (Officer & Enlisted Members Club) under the direction of Sue Joanis and the 
OClub staff, while both adult and non-alcoholic drinks were provided by TJ Howe, our long time festivities 
bar tender.  TJ is the son of former Foot Guarder, and armory manager, CSM Tommy Howe; one of the 
best, and missed by all who knew him. 

COS Roger Conley organized the commandantôs reception line, which was attended by all but with a 
distinct distance kept from the honorees.  It seemed that many had colds and runny noses; hence hugging 
and kissing and even hand shaking contacts were avoided. 

Although invitations had been extended to all members of the command, the turnout was smaller than 
usual, probably because of the cold weather. 

ûÉü 

10 January was another cold day.  Al Gore was probably right about global warming, but not here in 
Hartford.  Fifteen stalwart souls journeyed to the O & E Club for the monthly A&A luncheon. 

Following an invocation from co-host and resident clergyman (you pick the denomination) Jim Throwe, 
attendees settled down to a luncheon which started with a Caesar salad, progressed to either chicken 
rollatini (host spelling, not mine) or beef terras major, and ended with New York cheese cake. 

In addition to the general, and his co-host Bob Moeller, past commandant Dennis Conroy and USAR 
Ambassador Lew Vasquez were among the notables in attendance. 

When inspector Flanagan announced the months birthdays, only General Z was listed, and he was 
happily absent in newly warmed up Florida. 

Continued on next page 
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Iwo Jima / World War II Traveling 

Museum Makes Its Debut 
1LT Kevin C McCrewell, Sr 

 

The Iwo Jima Survivors Association, Inc. has 
been discussing the construction of a museum 
that would honor the men and women who 
served in the Armed Forces during WWII and 
on the Home Front.  That collaboration and 
partnership became a reality last May 2017 
when the museum made its debut at the 8th 
Annual Iwo Jima Survivors Victory Ride.  All 
WWII Veterans present took part in the ribbon 
cutting, after which the museum was open for 
tours.  The museum is constructed inside  a 
trailer that can travel to different sites and is 
handicap accessible.  It was open numerous 
times during the 2017 season and will travel 
once again in 2018.  We hope you will visit.  
Displays rotate so there is always something 
new to see.  To see photos of the museum 
interior or to find out where it is going next, 
please follow us on the Facebook page ñIwo 
Jima/World War II Museumò.  We are always 
seeking donations of funds to maintain and 
improve the museum and we gratefully accept 
memorabilia items to be donated or placed on 
loan.  All feedback so far has been very 

positive. 

Continued from previous page 

ûÉü 

The drill floor and museum-lounge levels of our armory will soon be fully handicap-accessible thanks to 
the generosity of CPT (Hon) Lew Vasquez (LTC, USA, Ret).  His donated chair lift mechanism is presently 
being installed, and upon completion of the installation will allow for an easier movement between the 
museum and the drill floor for our physically impaired visitors and guests. 

Thanks also go to Rich Gatewood for providing the funds to hire the electrician who was needed to get 
the chair running. 

ûÉü 

This time, Flanagan did good!  Februaryôs A & A luncheon was hosted by John Flanagan (who else?) in 
Boltonð town at the nicely redone Three Jôs Caf®.  The cost was reasonable, there was a plentiful buffet 

(roast beef, sausage and peppers, and chicken), and the desserts were ample (three kinds of cheesecake, 
cupcakes, and even enough for seconds). 

Seventeen members were in attendance including honorary captains Dave Gay (MG, USA, Ret), Jim 
Throwe (MG, CT, Ret who also rendered the invocation), Nate Agostinelli (BG, CT, Ret), Past Commandant 
LTC Dennis Conroy, and the big kahuna winner from Super Bowl Sunday, Al Edwards. 

An interesting side note.  The Caf® displayed several signs warning attendees that Drinks may not 

leave the building.  Nothing was said about drunks! 

Members of American Legion Post 1771, led by CPT 
Bob Butler, prepare to fire a rifle volley at the Wreaths 
Across America ceremony at Ellington Cemetery on  

6 December 2017. 

Photo courtesy of MAJ Mark Boudreau 
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 ñ1932 George Washington Bicentennialò 

    Taken from An Honor to the State 

   By Lloyd C. Fowles  

MAJ Loren Schave 

     Celebrations occurred in various parts of the country.  In Connecticut the 

Company combined the June visit of the Richmond Blues with the observances of 

ceremonies at Wethersfield, Hartford, and Springfield.  The Companyôs own 

particular connection with Washington and Rochambeau was symbolized in a painting by Claude L. Yates, 

completed in April, 1933, showing the Foot Guard as the escort for the two Generals at their meeting in 

Hartford in 1780.  The artist in his explanation of this painting wrote, ñIt was the first of numerous grand 

ceremonies embellished by the First Foot of Connecticut and the thrilled populace of the country for many 

miles around filled the streets, the windows and even the roofs of the house and shops boarding on the 

famous old square of Hartford, September 20, 1780.ò  No doubt this event created much excitement in the 

city with the French and American military leaders, their aides, and soldiers of both nations.  To have been 

the escort Company ñin scarlet and black with buff cassimere waistcoats and pantaloons, the traditional 

bearskin on their heads é.their muskets throwing back the beams of the sun as they presented arms to the 

embracing commanders . . . .ò marked one of the greatest historical moments for the new Command. 

  Presentation of 

 Colors 
 

 

The color guard participated in the following 

events since 12 December 2017. 
 

    SGT Natasha Handschumacher 

 

 
Wreaths Across America 

16 December 2017 

GM Dave Dwelley 
SSG Robert Handschumacher 

MAJ Mark Boudreau 
SFC Mark Torres 

SGT Natasha Handschumacher 
PVT Todd Unkefer 
CPL Fred Macsata 

 
 
 
 

Special Olympics Winter Games 
Opening Ceremony 
24 February 2018 

MAJ Mark Boudreau 
SGT Natasha Handschumacher 
SSG Robert Handschumacher 

SGM Dave Dwelley 
PFC George Lange 

 

 
 
 

Veterans Celebration at the Armory 
11 November 2017 

SGM David Dwelley 
SSG Robert Handschumacher 
SGT Natasha Handschumacher 

PFC George LAnge 
 
 
 
 

Veterans Breakfast 
November 2017 

SGM David Dwelley 
PFC George Lange 
SGT Abe Grillo 
Fred Unkefer 

CPL Fred Macsata 
SGT Natasha Handschuamcher 
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The Band will participate in the following 

events in the next months: 

Ǉ 

First Company Governorôs Foot Guard Dog Show 

Springfield, Massachusetts 

03-04 March 2018 

OIC MAJ Boudreau 
 

Ǉ 

St. Patrickôs Day Parade 

Hartford, Connecticut 

10 March 2018 

OIC MAJ Boudreau 
 

Ǉ 

Concert with Enfield Community Band 

Enfield, Connecticut 

02 April 2018 

OIC CPT Carlson 
 

Ǉ 

East Windsor Veterans 

Commission Dedication Ceremony 

East Windsor, Connecticut 

20 May 2018 

OIC MAJ Boudreau 

 

Band Notes  
Band Manager CPL Emma L. Capitao 

The 1GFG Color Guard, led by SGM David Dwelley, presents 

the colors at the Wreaths Across America ceremony at Ellington 

Cemetery on 16 December 2017. 
 

Photo courtesy of MAJ Mark Boudreau 

     From 09 November 2017 through 

28 February 2018 the band participated 

in the following events: 

ǇǇ 

North Granby 

Veterans Concert 

Valley Brook Community Church 

09 November 2017 

OIC CPT Carlson 

 

ǇǇ 

First Company 

Governorôs Foot Guard 

Open House 

1GFG Armory 

11 November 2017 

OIC MAJ Boudreau 



   Thanks to all who contributed 

to the March 2018 Battalion 

Review. 

   Special thanks to MAJ Bob 

Nearine, without whom the 

Battalion Review would never 

come to fruition. 

Thanks also to MAJ Mark Boudreau, 1LT Kevin 
MCCrewell and, of course, MAJ Loren Schave, CPL 
Emma L. Capitao and SGT Natasha 

Handschumacher for their ongoing contributions. 

Thanks also to all the contributing photographers. 

Gwynn Kane 

In Memoriam 

John R. Calderwood, age 
70, of Oxford, passed away 
on 1 December 2017.  He 
was the beloved husband of 
Shari (Domareck) 
Calderwood.  He was born in 
Derby, son of the late John 
W. and Margaret P. 
(Harkins) Calderwood. 

John was a longtime 
Residential Builder.  He was 
a U.S. Navy Veteran of the Vietnam War.  John was 
a volunteer Firefighter with the Citizens Engine Co. 
#2 of Seymour where he enjoyed playing Santa 
Claus for their children's Christmas parties for over 
33 years. 

John was a member for over 35 years and retired 
Major in the Governor's Foot Guard.  He was a 
former inspector and Chairman of the Board for the 
Naugatuck Valley Health Department, and was 
member and retired Chairman of the Board of the 
Pomperaug Health Department.  John also was an 
active volunteer and member of the Board of 

Directors of Connecticut Hospice, Branford. 

John enjoyed boating and just being by the water; 
he had a fondness for military Jeeps and military 
memorabilia. 

In addition to his wife of 45 years, Shari, John 
leaves his sister, Margaret Flint (Frederick) of 
Deland, FL, and several nieces and nephews and 
several grandnieces and nephews. 

Memorial Gifts may be sent to Connecticut 
Hospice, 100 Double Beach Rd., Branford, CT 
06405. 
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The 1GFG Color Guard, leg by SGM Davie Dwelley, 
prepares to present the colors at the opening 
ceremony of the Winter Special Olympics at the 
Eversource facility in Bloomfield on 24 February 2018.  

Photo courtesy of MAJ Mark Boudreau 

CPT David Carlson directs the Foot Guard band at 
the Connecticut Veterans Hall of Fame induction 
ceremony held at the Legislative Office Building on 

4 December 2017. 

Photo courtesy of MAJ Mark Boudreau 

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/navy/?personid=187428596&affiliateID=2776
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/veterans/?personid=187428596&affiliateID=2776
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/vietnam-war/?personid=187428596&affiliateID=2776
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/firefighters/?personid=187428596&affiliateID=2776

